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ILO says middle class jobs are disappearing

Guatemala bans collective bargaining in public sector
35,000 farmworkers in Mexico on strike 
This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Thursday, March 26. I'm Marc Belanger.

The International Labour Organization – the ILO -  is warning that economies are losing middle-skilled jobs – jobs which were often good-paying unionized jobs. The result is greater  inequality in society. The ILO is the UN agency which is focused on work in the world. Carla Drysdale of ILO radio reports.

(audio)

Guatemala bans collective bargainin in public sector
One of Latin America's most anti-union countries – Guatemala – is increasing it attack on labour rights. RadioLabour's senior correspondent C. Marie Ainsborough reports.
[Guatemala is one of the world's most dangerous countries for unionists. And now the government has encouraged even more anti-union activities in the country. It has banned the negotiation of collective agreements in the public sector. 

The government is using the excuse of fiscal austerity but Public Services International points out that the move to ban collective bargaining goes far beyond monetary questions. The ban also affects the right of workers to have non-monetary measures  such as formal grievance procedures. 

The PSI is the global union federation which represents public employee unions at the world level.  

The General-Secretary of the PSI, Rosa Pavenelli, has met with the president of the country, Otto Perez Molina. She asked him to respect the right of workers to free collective bargaining. 

In the past five years at least 60 union leaders have been killed in Guatemla.  Nobody has been arrested, never mind convicted. In March 2013 the government signed an agreement with the International Labour Organization – the ILO - to investigate and prosecute crimes against union members. A few days after the signing three unionists were murdered. There was no follow-up investigation. 

The PSI is asking its affilated unions to send a letter of protest to the Guatemalan governments asking it to reverse its anti-union, anti-public employee, policies.  

This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.]
In other news

Thousands of farmworkers are on strike in the Mexican agricultural region of  San Quintin. The strike began March 17 when about 35,000 workers refused to show up to harvest fruits and vegetables for the US market.  The vast majority of the farmworkers are indigenous migrant labourers from Mexico's  poorest states. They are demanding a raise in the minimum wage to $20 a day, an eight-hour work day instead of 12, overtime and the right to form free and independent unions.
End

And that's it. International labour news you can use. Thank you for listening. And remember: it's all about global solidarity.
